GA DOC N 3

FF 7 Nov 2013
(Draft) Minutes of the Statutory General Assembly 2013

Serbia 14-15 June 2013
1) Ratification of Delegates: The delegate list as circulated was approved unanimously.
2) Apologies and Nomination of Proxies: No proxies were given
3) Exclusion of EAPN Slovenia: A report had been circulated in an advance of the GA outlining contacts that EAPN Executive and Secretariat have had with the representatives of EAPN Slovenia and the reality of the difficulties in the Network.  This report included the recommendation that the Executive Committee recommends that the General Assembly should confirm the exclusion of EAPN Slovenia from membership of EAPN. This proposal to exclude EAPN Slovenia has been communicated to our contacts in Slovenia.  EAPN will follow developments in Slovenia and see how in the future it is possible to ensure membership from Slovenia in EAPN. 
The Executive ratified this proposal and presented the proposal to the General Assembly which was accepted by a large majority with no votes against and 10 abstentions.
4) Ratification of changes in the Executive Committee: The following changes were ratified:
· Verena Fabris replaces Michaela Moser for EAPN Austria
· Raluca Manaila replaces Paul Dragan for EAPN Romania
These changes were ratified unanimously.
5) Approval of Minutes of the 2012 General Assembly: The minutes of the 2012 General Assembly were approved.
6) Proposal re changes to Standing Orders

The proposal from FEANTSA to amend the votes allocated to European Organisations at the General Assembly which was carried over from the 2012 GA was presented for discussion and voting. Philip from the Irish Delegation said that they on principle do not vote for amendments where the proposers are not present and suggested that this should be added to the procedures document for EAPN General Assemblies. Robert from Luxembourg said that the amendment should refer not only to delegates present but also represented.  When the vote was taken, there was one vote in favour of the proposed amendment, 7 abstentions and the amendment was defeated by a large majority. 
It was noted that as agreed at the 2012 General Assembly the voting mechanisms were to be reviewed completely in the coming year in time for proposals to be discussed at the first EAPN Strategic Congress.
7) Adoption of Activity Report 2012: The activity Report for 2012 was presented in a Power Point Format. This format was appreciated and the Executive and Staff were congratulated for the work undertaken.   The Activity Report was then adopted. 
Sergio reminded national delegations that it is a statutory requirement to provide National Activity Reports.  He reminded those who have not done so already that they must still send their Activity Reports for 2012. The reports received to date were used to shape the exchange between members that took place as part of the non-statutory exchanges at the General Assembly. 

8) Adoption of Financial Report and Auditors Report 2012: The income and expenditure accounts and the Auditors reports were distributed in advance of the meeting.  It was pointed out that the members should also have received a copy of the balance sheet as they did in previous years. It was also suggested that the accounts should be presented to show a comparison between the actualized expenditure between the 2012 Year and the 2010 Year.  Some people had not seen the detailed financial report that was sent in the same document as the overview financial report and questioned difference between the projected and the actualized expenditure.  The Director apologized for not sending the balance sheet and said this should have been done.  He drew attention to the fact that a detailed financial report had been sent which gives details for the expenditures and answers the questions in relation to the differences between the projected and actualized expenditure. The accounts were approved with no votes against and 4 abstentions.  
9) Discharge of Members: This was agreed unanimously (0 against – 0 abstentions)
10) Appointment of Auditors: The proposal to reappoint CdP De Wulf & Co was agreed unanimously.
11) Resolutions related to the Draft Work Programme 2014: There was no resolutions presented in relation to the draft work programme. 
12) Adoption of Work Programme 2014: The draft work programme was presented taking account of the decisions of the 2012 General Assembly and the existing EAPN Strategic Plan. The draft programme for 2014 is based on the one agreed for 2013 as we said we would test the new approach over two years and then review how it works in time to propose changes at the first Strategic Congress.   It was also pointed out that in the context of our next application to the Commission we should present a strategic plan for the period 2014-2016. The current strategic plan would be amended to cover this period but the application should make clear that we will be reviewing the plan in 2014. The work programme was adopted unanimously. 
13) Adoption of Budget 2014: The draft budget for 2014 was presented on the basis of the 2014 work programme.  Questions were raised as to whether the new Programme to replace the PROFRESS programme would impact on the EAPN Budget and if there was a pan B to cope with potential changes.  The response was that it was not known what the impact of the new programme would be but that EAPN had being following its progress through the Institutions to try to ensure that the new programme would support the work done by EAPN.  The indications are that financing for European Social Inclusion Networks such as EAPN is clearly covered under the draft programme.  It is difficult to make a plan B in the absence of knowing what the conditions will be. The EAPN Fund Raising Strategy still has a central the call for Public Support and Financing for anti-poverty NGOs but is a type of longer term plan B to try to safeguard EAPNs future.  In any case we have always adopted an ambitious budget that tried to take account of the possibilities to have the budget financed and again this year we propose the same and then wil try to find the finances to match our Budget with hopefully as much as possible coming from a core grant from the Commission.  The budget was adopted unanimously (0 abstentions and 0 against)
14) Thanks to the Serbian Network: Sergio Aires as President of EAPN thanked the colleagues from EAPN Serbia for all the great arrangements they made to ensure we had the right conditions for the General Assembly and to make sure that in the very limited time we had that we had the opportunity to get to know a great deal more about the realities of the fight against poverty and social exclusion in Serbia and the work of the Network.    
